PROTOCOL FOR EXAMINATION ENTRIES
PRINCIPLES
Our “Policy to Promote Learning” places entitlement at its centre.  It is therefore important that all pupils benefit from good teaching and experience appropriate learning.  That learning is measured in many ways but the most tangible one and the one most closely linked to the ECM outcomes of “enjoy and achieve” and “economic well-being” is examination success.
Therefore it is the expectation that all girls who embark upon a GCSE course will be entered for the final examination and that departmental progress and performance will be measured against the number of students who complete the two year programme, not merely those who are entered for the final examination.

All girls will take English, mathematics, Science and ICT and should be entered for a minimum of 5 GCSEs.

Only in exceptional circumstances will girls be classed as non entry for a subject.

These exceptional circumstances include:

· Girls on modified timetables with a Pupil Support Plan or IEP

· Girls with significant absence which has affected progress in the subject

· Girls with serious or prolonged illness.

· Girls where domestic circumstances have impeded progress in a subject
· Girls on the borderline in core subjects who have independent learning skills but whose progress is being impeded by stress and or work load.

· Parental requests supported by the Head of Department and RAC.

PROCEDURES

· After the parents’ consultation evening HoD in consultation with the class teacher identifies potential non entries using the criteria

· Lists of proposed non entries are passed to the Head who together with the SLT and RAC will make the final decision

· Parents will be contacted and agreement given in writing

· Provision for study is made on an individual basis: in the majority of cases the girls remain the responsibility of the class teacher and will work within the class on study materials provided by the girls themselves. Where the timetable allows this  HoDs can make other arrangements, but remain responsible for the supervision of the girls.
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